
Alleghany Council on Aging 

The 2016 Ribbon of Hope grant will expand 
the Council’s Meals on Wheels program. 
The current program was limited to a 5 
mile radius to deliver meals. This grant will 
allow volunteers to travel greater distances 
to deliver meals in the predominately 
elderly rural community in this “Tier One” 
distressed county.  
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